

Blouberg Ridge Primary School Grade 6 English HL Mid-Year Examination Paper 2019

Comprehension

Scissors.

'Kitty,' he said. 'Are these the scissors your mother spent three days searching for last week?'

I flushed. I knew that he'd been at her side each time she pleaded with me to scour my room one more time, because her precious, sharp hair-cutting scissors couldn't have been anywhere else but there. He'd heard me *insisting* I had looked under absolutely everything, thoroughly, twice, and they were most definitely not there.

He laid the scissors down beside the wrench with a sigh, and turned away. Brushing aside a tell-tale nest of crinkly wrappers from the last box of chocolates he'd brought to the house, he went over to the radiator.

'Do you mind if I prise a few of these odd socks out from behind your radiator?' he asked politely. 'Principles of convection, you understand.'

"I'll get them out."

I wouldn't have seemed so keen to cooperate, but you know how it is when someone starts rooting around the more impenetrable areas of your bedroom. You never know if they're going to turn up something so embarrassing you'll die of shame.

As I reached in the top of the radiator, he tapped the bottom sharply. Two shrivelled apple cores shot out.

He frowned.

'That pinging noise,' he said. 'It's making me just a wee bit suspicious.'

I thought he meant my radiator must have sprung a leak. But when he'd fished behind the metal casing, with a stick he found in my *Stop Trident* collection, he managed to bring up four house keys tangled together with string.

Dangling them from his finger, Exhibit A, he looked at me gravely.

'Now these will set your mother's mind at rest,' he remarked. 'She's been wondering what on earth happened to all the door keys.'

He tapped the radiator again, a little harder. Another apple core shot out, stuck to a chocolate that I didn't like much, and there was a rich-sounding gurgle as water welled freely along the pipes for the first time in days.

'There.' He sat back on his heels. 'I think that might well be the problem solved.'

Brushing green eye-glitter from the knees of his trousers, he stood and took one more, slow, marvelling look around my room. His eyes, I noticed, came to rest on my pot plant.

'Fascinating,' he said. 'Look at it. No water. No fresh air. No sunlight. And still it lives.'

'Is that it?' I asked coldly. 'Are you finished?'

He turned and pulled the door back as far as it would go against my heap of English books.

'Miss Kitty Killin,' he said admiringly, edging as best he could through the narrow gap. 'The only girl in the whole world who can make litter out of literature!

Before I could stick out my tongue at him, he had gone.

[An extract from 'Goggle Eyes' by Anne Fine]

Ans

SW	er the following questions.
1.	Which phrase tells us that Kitty's mum knew that the scissors was in Kitty's room? (1)
2.	What had Kitty told her mum about the scissors? (2)
3.	Why did Kitty say that she would get the things out from behind the radiator? (2)
4.	Who do you think the chocolates were given to? Give a reason for your answer. (2)
	Which word tells us that Goggle Eyes was really disappointed in Kitty? (1)a. Why are the words 'I'll' and 'die' in italics? (1)
	b. Why are the words 'Stop Trident' in italics? (1)
7.	What die Goggle Eyes find behind the radiator? (4)
8.	Find words in the passage which mean: (2)
٠	a. her face turned a pinkish colour

begged			
ow do we know that Goggle Eyes was k	neeling	next to the radiator? (1)	
Match the meanings in Column B to the	words	in Column A: (3)	
<u>Column A</u>		<u>Column B</u>	
a. gravely	1.	cannot be entered	
b. impenetrable	2.	work together	
c. cooperate	3.	seriously	
/hat is Kitty's surname? (1)			
/hy did Goggle Eyes think that the pot	t plant v	vas very special? (2)	
xplain the sentence: (2)			
•	litter ou	ıt of literature.	
			Total: 25
e Structures and Conventions			10101. 25
			44)
ead the sentence and identity the Adj	<u>lective</u> :		(1)
Water welled freely along the pip	oes for	the first time in days. $__$	
ead the sentence and identify the No	uns:		(4)
Kitty was afraid he would find a p	oair of p	panties and then she would c	die of shame
Proper Noun			
•			
tead the sentences and identify the Pr	onouns:	(3)	
Who did Goggle Eyes think he wa	s? Kitt	y forced herself not to scre	zam.
Daniel Daniel			
Personai Pronoun			
Personal Pronoun Interrogative Pronoun			
	Aatch the meanings in Column B to the Column A a. gravely b. impenetrable c. cooperate That is Kitty's surname? (1) Thy did Goggle Eyes think that the port Explain the sentence: (2) The only girl in the word who can make Water welled freely along the pipe sead the sentence and identify the Adjuster welled freely along the pipe sead the sentence and identify the No Kitty was afraid he would find a personal common Noun Common Noun Collective Noun Abstract Noun Lead the sentences and identify the Proper Model Goggle Eyes think he was also and identify the Proper Noun Collective Noun Lead the sentences and identify the Proper Noun Collective Noun	Antch the meanings in Column B to the words Column A	Anatch the meanings in Column B to the words in Column A: (3) Column A a. gravely b. impenetrable c. cooperate Column B Column Collective Noun Collec

4. Read the sentences and identify the Verbs: (3)				
He had managed to I	bring up four house keys.			
4.1 Finite Verb				
4.2 Infinitive				
4.3 Auxiliary Verb				
5. Read the sentence and ide	entify the Articles: (2)			
He tapped the radiator	r a little harder.			
5.1 Definite Article				
5.2 Indefinite Article				
6. <u>Choose suitable preposition</u> through in around	·	t use any one twice. (4) beside until on top of		
6.1 The scissors was	the letters from	her dad.		
6.2 Goggle Eyes looked	the room when	he had finished.		
6.3 Kitty stood	her unmade bed.			
6.4 The furry slippers were	the desk.			
7. Complete the table by fill	ing in the correct tense of the	e sentence: (5)		
Simple Past Tense	Simple Present Tense	Simple Future Tense		
Mum pleaded with Kitty.	7.1	7.2		
		1		
Past Continuous Tense	Present Continuous Tense	Future Continuous Tense		
7.3	7.4	She will be cleaning her room thoroughly.		
Past Perfect Tense	Present Perfect Tense	Future Perfect Tense		
	7.5			

8.	Add suitable prefixes to the following words to form antonyms: (3)					
8.1	Goggle Eyes showed hissatisfaction by sighing.					
8.2	She couldn'trepresent the state of her bedroom.					
8.3	His statement about her room was notaccurate.					
9.	Change the underlined words into Nouns by adding suffixes: (2)					
9.1	On his (complete) of the task, he eyed her room.					
9.2	The (hate) in her eyes did not go unnoticed.					
10.	Divide this sentence up into Subject, Verb and Objects: (4)					
	He was giving me a taste of his sarcasm.					
10.1	Subject					
10.2	Verb					
	Indirect Object					
10.4	Direct Object					
11.	Supply antonyms for the underlined words: (3)					
11.1	Kitty was <u>excited</u> to see him					
11.2	It was difficult to forget that he was Mum's boyfriend.					
11.3	Goggle Eyes seemed to be a <u>creative</u> person.					
12.	Supply synonyms for the underlined words: (3)					
12.1	Keep your bedroom <u>tidy</u> .					
12.2	She felt <u>brave</u> to have survived so far.					
12.3 He thought that the bedroom was <u>deserted</u> of human life						
13.	Write the following sentence in Indirect Speech: (5)					
	"Kitty," he said, "Are these the lost scissors?"					

14. Match the idiom with its meaning: (5)

Idiom			Meaning		
14.1	I smell something fishy.	a.	Not to be to someone's liking.		
14.2	He spilt the beans.	b.	There is no time like the present.		
14.3	He added fuel to the flames.	C.	You can't force someone to do something.		

14.4 That is not my cup of tea.	d. Don't bring up something from the past.				
14.5 Please let sleeping dogs lie.	e. To make something worse than it is.				
	f. Give away a secret or confess.				
	g. There is something bad going on.				
14.1 14.2 14.3	14.4 14.5				
15. Circle the correct word in the brack	<u>sets</u> : (2)				
15.1 The use of curtains (do / does) r 15.2 All the articles in her bedroom (v	not work in her bedroom. vas / were) lying all over the place.				
16. Use the following list to identify who	t Figure of Speech is used in the sentences: (5)				
personification hyperbole assonance	metaphor alliteration simile consonance				
16.1 Kitty was keen to cooperate 16.2 She had tonnes of things to clear away 16.3 Kitty was as bold as brass when he entered 16.4 Knobbly hobgoblins could live quite safely in her room 16.5 The radiator heaved a sigh of relief to be working again					
17. <u>Join the following Simple sentences</u> Goggle Eyes didn't know what to d	to form a Compound sentence: (2)				
18. Identify the Main Clause, Subordina	te Clause and Conjunction in this sentence: (3)				
If Kitty tidied her room, she would be able to find everything.					
18.1 Main Clause					
18.2 Subordinate Clause					
18.3 Conjunction					
19. Rewrite this sentence in the Imperative Form: (1) Will you please get out of my room?					

Total: 60



Blouberg Ridge Primary School Grade 6 English HL Mid-Year Examination Paper 2019 Marking Guidelines

Comprehension

Scissors.

'Kitty,' he said. 'Are these the scissors your mother spent three days searching for last week?'

I flushed. I knew that he'd been at her side each time she pleaded with me to scour my room one more time, because her precious, sharp hair-cutting scissors couldn't have been anywhere else but there. He'd heard me *insisting* I had looked under absolutely everything, thoroughly, twice, and they were most definitely not there.

He laid the scissors down beside the wrench with a sigh, and turned away. Brushing aside a tell-tale nest of crinkly wrappers from the last box of chocolates he'd brought to the house, he went over to the radiator.

'Do you mind if I prise a few of these odd socks out from behind your radiator?' he asked politely. 'Principles of convection, you understand.'

"I'll get them out."

I wouldn't have seemed so keen to cooperate, but you know how it is when someone starts rooting around the more impenetrable areas of your bedroom. You never know if they're going to turn up something so embarrassing you'll die of shame.

As I reached in the top of the radiator, he tapped the bottom sharply. Two shrivelled apple cores shot out.

He frowned.

'That pinging noise,' he said. 'It's making me just a wee bit suspicious.'

I thought he meant my radiator must have sprung a leak. But when he'd fished behind the metal casing, with a stick he found in my *Stop Trident* collection, he managed to bring up four house keys tangled together with string.

Dangling them from his finger, Exhibit A, he looked at me gravely.

'Now these will set your mother's mind at rest,' he remarked. 'She's been wondering what on earth happened to all the door keys.'

He tapped the radiator again, a little harder. Another apple core shot out, stuck to a chocolate that I didn't like much, and there was a rich-sounding gurgle as water welled freely along the pipes for the first time in days.

'There.' He sat back on his heels. 'I think that might well be the problem solved.'

Brushing green eye-glitter from the knees of his trousers, he stood and took one more, slow, marvelling look around my room. His eyes, I noticed, came to rest on my pot plant.

'Fascinating,' he said. 'Look at it. No water. No fresh air. No sunlight. And still it lives.'

'Is that it?' I asked coldly. 'Are you finished?'

He turned and pulled the door back as far as it would go against my heap of English books.

'Miss Kitty Killin,' he said admiringly, edging as best he could through the narrow gap. 'The only girl in the whole world who can make litter out of literature!'

Before I could stick out my tongue at him, he had gone.

[An extract from 'Goggle Eyes' by Anne Fine]

- 1. Which phrase tells us that Kitty's mum knew that the scissors was in Kitty's room? (1) ...couldn't have been anywhere else but there...
- 2. What had Kitty told her mum about the scissors? (2) She had insisted that she had looked under absolutely everything, thoroughly, twice.
- 3. Why did Kitty say that she would get the things out from behind the radiator? (2) She was scared that Goggle Eyes would find something personal or private and she would be embarrassed.
- 4. Who do you think the chocolates were given to? Give a reason for your answer. (2) They had been given to her mum, because that's what boyfriends do.
- 5. Which word tells us that Goggle Eyes was really disappointed in Kitty? (1)
- 6. a. Why are the words 'I'll' and 'die' in italics? (1)

To emphasise the words.

b. Why are the words 'Stop Trident' in italics? (1)

They are the name of a game or building set.

7. What die Goggle Eyes find behind the radiator? (4)

He found old socks, apple cores, four house keys and a chocolate.

8. Find words in the passage which mean:

(2)

(3)

- a. her face turned a pinkish colour flushed
- b. begged pleaded
- 9. How do we know that Goggle Eyes was kneeling next to the radiator? (1)
 When he got up he had to brush green eye-glitter from his knees.
- 10. Match the meanings in Column B to the words in Column A:

<u>Column A</u>	<u>Column B</u>
a. gravely _3	1. cannot be entered
b. impenetrable <u>_1,</u> _	2. work together
c. cooperate _2	3. seriously

11. What is Kitty's surname? (1)

Her surname is Killin.

12. Why did Goggle Eyes think that the pot plant was very special? (2)

The potplant was able to survive even though it did not get any water, air or sunlight

13. Explain the sentence:

(2)

The only girl in the word who can make litter out of literature.

Kitty had even left her English Literature books on the floor the same as all her other possessions which she treated like rubbish

Total: 25

Language Structures and Conventions

1. Read the sentence and identify the Adjective:

(1)

Water welled freely along the pipes for the first time in days. first

2. Read the sentence and identify the Nouns:

(4)

Kitty was afraid he would find a pair of panties and then she would die of shame.

- 2.1 Proper Noun Kitty
- 2.2 Common Noun panties
- 2.3 Collective Noun pair
- 2.4 Abstract Noun shame

3 Read the sentences and identify the Pronouns:

(3)

Who did Goggle Eyes think he was? Kitty forced herself not to scream.

3.1 Personal Pronoun he

- 3.2 Interrogative Pronoun Who3.3 Reflexive Pronoun herself
- 4 Read the sentences and identify the Verbs:

He had managed to bring up four house keys.

- 4.1 Finite Verb managed
- 4.2 Infinitive to bring
- 4.3 Auxiliary Verb had
- 5 Read the sentence and identify the Articles:

(2)

(5)

(3)

He tapped the radiator a little harder.

- 5.1 Definite Article the
- 5.2 Indefinite Article a
- 6 Choose suitable prepositions from this list. You may not use any one twice. (4)

through in around underneath into beside until on top of

- 6.1 The scissors was underneath the letters from her dad.
- 6.2 Goggle Eyes looked around the room when he had finished.
- 6.3 Kitty stood beside her unmade bed.
- 6.4 The furry slippers were on top of the desk.
- 7 Complete the table by filling in the correct tense of the sentence:

Simple Past Tense	Simple Present Tense	Simple Future Tense
Mum pleaded with Kitty.	7.1 Mum pleads with Kitty	7.2 Mum will plead with Kitty.

Past Continuous Tense	Present Continuous Tense	Future Continuous Tense
7.3 She was cleaning her room thoroughly.	7.4 She is cleaning her room thoroughly.	She will be cleaning her room thoroughly.

	He had	seen the potplant.	potplant.	He will have seen the potplant.		
8	Add suit	table prefixes to the	following words to form anton	<u>yms</u> : (3	3)	
	8.1	Goggle Eyes showed	hisdissatisfaction by sighi	ng.		
	8.2	She couldn'tmisn	epresent the state of her bec	lroom.		
	8.3	His statement about	her room was notinaccur	rate.		
9	<u>Change</u>	the underlined words	into Nouns by adding suffixes	: (2	2)	
	9.1	On his (complete) of	the task, he eyed her room.	completion		
	9.2	The (<u>hate)</u> in her eye	es did not go unnoticed. hatre	d		
10	<u>Divide t</u>	his sentence up into S	Subject, Verb and Objects:	(4	4)	
	He	e was giving me a tast	e of his sarcasm.			
	10.1	Subject He				
	10.2	Verb was giving				
	10.3	Indirect Object me				
	10.4	Direct Object a tas	te of his sarcasm.			
11	Supply o	intonyms for the unde	erlined words:	(3	3)	
	11.1	Kitty was <u>excited</u> to	see him. disappointed			
	11.2	It was difficult to fo	<u>orget</u> that he was Mum's boyfr	riend. to remember		
	11.3	Goggle Eyes seemed	to be a <u>creative</u> person. dest	ructive		
12	Supply s	ynonyms for the unde	erlined words:	(3	3)	
	12.1	Keep your bedroom <u>t</u>	tid <u>y</u> . neat			
	12.2	She felt <u>brave</u> to ha	ve survived so far. manly			
	12.3	He thought that the	bedroom was <u>deserted</u> of hur	nan life. uninhabited		
13	Write t	ne following sentence	in Indirect Speech:	(5	5)	
		"Kitty," he said, "Are	e these the lost scissors?"			
	_He asked√ Kitty√ if√ those√ were√ the lost scissors					
14	Match the idiom with its meaning: (5)					

Present Perfect Tense

7.5 He has seen the

Future Perfect Tense

Past Perfect Tense

Idiom		Meaning	
14.1	I smell something fishy.	a.	Not to be to someone's liking.
14.2	He spilt the beans.	b.	There is no time like the present.
14.3	He added fuel to the flames.	c.	You can't force someone to do something.
14.4	That is not my cup of tea.	d.	Don't bring up something from the past.
14.5	Please let sleeping dogs lie.	e.	To make something worse than it is.
	-	f.	Give away a secret or confess.
		g.	There is something bad going on.

15 Circle the correct word in the brackets:

(2)

- 15.1 The use of curtains (do /does) not work in her bedroom.
- 15.2 All the articles in her bedroom (was / were) lying all over the place.

16 Use the following list to identify what Figure of Speech is used in the sentences: (5)

personification hyperbole assonance metaphor alliteration simile consonance

- 16.1 Kitty was keen to cooperate. alliteration
- 16.2 She had tonnes of things to clear away. hyperbole
- 16.3 Kitty was as bold as brass when he entered. simile
- 16.4 Knobbly hobgoblins could live quite safely in her room. consonance
- 16.5 The radiator heaved a sigh of relief to be working again. personification

Join the following Simple sentences to form a Compound sentence: (2)

Goggle Eyes didn't know what to do. Goggle Eyes was a good handyman. Goggle Eyes didn't know what to do although he was a good handyman.

17 <u>Identify the Main Clause, Subordinate Clause and Conjunction in this sentence</u>: (3)

If Kitty tidied her room, she would be able to find everything.

- 17.1 Main Clause She would be able to find everything.
- 17.2 Subordinate Clause If Kitty tidied her room
- 17.3 Conjunction If

18 Rewrite this sentence in the Imperative Form:

(1)

Will you please get out of my room?

Get out of my room!

Total: 60